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Greenfield Township Supervisors’ Meeting – June 1st 2021  

Meeting Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order 

at 8:00 pm with the pledge of Allegiance. 

The roll call was Supervisor Slebodnik present, Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor 

Evans – absent, Attorney Casper present, Treasurer Mancuso present, Secretary Brewer 

present. A Supervisor’s quorum was present so the meeting was able to proceed. 

There were no corrections to the minutes of the May 4thmeeting by the Supervisor’s so 

the minutes stood approved as distributed. 

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. 

Brenda Gavin commented on the calcium treatment for the roads in the Finch Hill 

Development.  

Solicitor Casper proposed that Greenfield Township accept the Tax Compromise bid of 

$1761.40 for the property at Newton lake, Pin # 01404030002 as stated in the letter 

from the Lackawanna County Tax Claim Bureau. Supervisor Totsky moved to accept it. 

Supervisor Slebodnik seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all 

Supervisors present voting yes. 

Solicitor Casper stated that Greenfield Township respond to the letter that informed the 

Township on the proposed PPL Electric utilitiy line rebuilding that goes through 

Greenfield Township. Supervisor Totsky moved to  respond. Supervisor Slebodnik 

seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present 

voting yes. 

Supervisor Slebodnik moved that the roads in the Finch Hill Development be treated with 

calcium, etc. provided that the Township is reimbursed by the private property owners 

for the costs of labor / materials supplied. Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The 

motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.  

                                                                  (over) 

 



 2 

The meeting was then open for public comments, questions, and requests. Tom Didato 

commented on the payment for the calcium treatment for the Finch Hill Development 

private roads and the road situation and condition in that development. Mark Totsky 

communicated on how the calcium treatment cost would be collected. Patty Apostolakes 

indicated that a proposed Township Community event is tentatively planned for August 

7th, 2021 from 1pm to 4 pm which would include various Township departments. 

Supervisor Totsky moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Slebodnik seconded that 

motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The 

meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


